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a reason for making a distinction between ‘careless’ and ‘dangerous’ in driving cases. That is,
it properly reflects degrees of culpability that happen in real life. It is our firm view that the
current law is adequate to encompass the appropriate range of culpability and there are no
current gaps in the law. In addition, another factor that might be considered is whether
charges are being appropriately characterised by the Queensland Police Service.

Furthermore, we note that there are also appropriate appeal mechanisms at the State’s
disposal to deal with perceived inadequate sentences.

6. Clause 51 - Amendment of section 92 (Duties and liabilities of drivers involved in
road incidents)

Section 92 of the Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 details the duties
and liabilities of drivers involved in road incidents. We consider that the current penalty is
adequate and the proposed amendment is unnecessary. In the experience of our members,
most failure to stop offences are accompanied by the commission of another offence, which
would attract significant imprisonment terms.

We also note that there may be multiple reasons to explain why an individual may flee the
scene of an accident. In our member practitioners’ experience, individuals may leave a scene
of an accident because they may actually be unaware that they have been involved in an
accident or that they were in shock following an accident. We are very concerned about the
proposed mandatory consequences that will be imposed for an omission offence and
respectfully request that this provision be reconsidered.

If you have any queries regarding the contents of this letter, please do not hesitate to contact

Acting Advocacy Manager, Ms Binny De Saram on (N Rann
or Kate Brodnik, Senior Policy Solicitor on _

Yours faithfully

/ 4 ‘ e

Ken Taylor
President
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